
HILTON BEACH RECREATION COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES 
 

Recreation Meeting – May 9, 2017 
5:00 p.m. – Council Chambers, Hilton Beach Municipal Office 

3100 Bowker Street, Hilton Beach, Ontario 

   

ADOPTION OF MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order with the following members present:  Paula Cormier, 

Julie Moore and Sally Cohen (via Skype). 

Moved by:  P. Cormier     Seconded by: S. Cohen  

        Carried 

Resolved to accept the minutes of April 11, 2017 

POTLUCK- APRIL 29, 2017 

 “Classic Canadian” brought in $90.75 in revenue with approximately 36 people in 

attendance.   

 
HILTON FAMILY YARD SALE- JUNE 24, 2017 
 
Paula will put in a small classified ad announcing the “Save the Date” for the Hilton 
Family Yard Sale to go into the May 29th issue of the Island Clippings.  Julie reminded 
everyone that the yard sale signs have to be brought into the office.  They will be stored 
in the closet.  The banner needs to be put up with a smaller sign attached with this 
year’s date. This will have to be done by the first of June. 
 
RAFFLE FOR S. ALEXANDER COOKSTOVE 
 
Shane had come into the office the week of May 1st to let us know that he wanted either 
the Recreation Committee or the Library to raffle off tickets to win an electric cook stove.  
He said that he had purchased it new off a guy for $500.00 and if we were to raffle off 
the stove, he would like to recoup his $500.00 and the rest could go to Recreation or the 
Library if they wanted to raffle it off.  After careful consideration Recreation has decided 
not to raffle off the stove.  There were would be too much work to do the raffle, plus the 
cost of the tickets and also having to get a lottery license.  We would have to have 
volunteers willing to sell the tickets and the stove would have to be moved out of 
Shane’s house and stored at the workshop.  Paula will let Shane know that we will have 
to decline his offer. 
 
 



BASKETBALL NETS 
 
Debbie had contacted Paula about concerns that the basketball nets were not in good 
shape.  Julie and Paula did check out the nets, since they had been replaced last year 
and found that the netting on one of the hoops could be replaced.  The other one is fine.   
 
 
CLICKER TRAINING FOR DOGS COURSE-JUNE 10, 2017 
 
Paula has contacted Sophia Power from the Sault Kennel Club who was interested in 
running a dog training course.  The course would require clickers for training that can be 
bought at any pet food store for a small fee.  Paula has created the posters for 
distribution and she will check with the Island Clippings as to the cost of having a small 
ad put in the classifieds.  
 
OTHER ACTIVITIES AND IDEAS 
 
Julie had asked Sally if she would be fine with running the canteen at the Marina for 
Arts at the Dock, while Julie and Paula run the canteen at the hall since B.A. Maki will 
be unavailable this year to help..  Sally was in agreement with that.  Paula will call the 
Township of Jocelyn to ask about the use of their trailer for the day of the art show and 
will also send a letter.  Paula will call Tanya to bring out the bike racks for the season.  
Julie would like to have recreation clean up and replant the flower boxes in front of 
Woody’s Garage.   
 
Resolved to beautify the flower boxes in front of Woody’s Garage. 
 
Moved by: P. Cormier     Seconded by: J. Moore 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
 
THAT the Hilton Beach Recreation Committee adjourn and meet again at 5:00 p.m. on 
Monday June 5, 2017 
 
Moved by: J. Moore      Seconded by: S. Cohen  
        Carried 


